DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE:  April 5, 2022 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Darlene Jarvis, Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Fred Mullen, Dave Nault, Brett St. Clair, Peggy Senter 
Also present: Jon Reckard 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Larry Cook
MINUTES: October’s minutes were accepted 
 OLD BUSINESS:
 Trail Policy

At the Committee’s July meeting Margaret Watkins was asked to make a few changes to a paragraph dealing with a now defunct snowmobile trail which was allowed solely to give Gorham Pond residents access to Clough State Park.  Having reviewed the latest draft, Fred Mullen stated that the paragraph could be construed as reversing the action approved in the 1989 Town meeting which permitted the exception to the area’s non-motorized status.  Fred also explained that the Army Corp of Engineers no longer allows trails from surrounding private properties to access the Clough trail system unless they are approved by the Corp.  Margaret will reword the paragraph to more clearly explain why snowmobile use in the Kuncanowet is not currently an option because the former “trail” crosses private land now closed to snowmobiles.        
NEW BUSINESS:

Updated map of the Kuncanowet Town Forest and Conservation Area (KTFCA)

Jon Reckard provided members with a map based on the information he has compiled after many hours in the Kuncanowet.  Members present were able to review the map and trail descriptions prior to the meeting.  Suggestions made by members included, but were not limited to, asking Jon to simplify the map, to emphasize the trails themselves, and move the text box with its information to the map itself.  Members asked Jon to add language that would discourage hikers from crossing the “marsh” at the north end of Gorham Pond.  Given the condition of the shoreline at the end of the Gorham Pond trail, members felt that it should no longer be labeled as a “landing”.  Jon said he will modify the map and meet with the Committee again.       
NEXT MEETING: July 5, 2022, 6:00 PM at the Town offices   

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

